### **Kiwanis Finger lakes Division Meeting**

## Monday September 12, 2022 at Flaherty's Macedon

LG Deb called the meeting to order at 6:30pm. LGD Tom David led the Pledge of Allegiance and PG Doreen Pellittieri gave the invocation.

LG Deb recognized the dignitaries present; PG Doreen Pellittieri, LGD Tom David, LGE Christine Mitchell, PLG Peter Pellittieri, Roger Awe, Trish Hook, Marty Toombs, Phil Alamond and John Treahy.

## **ROLL CALL OF CLUBS:**

Brighton		
Canandaigua		6
Farmington Victor		1
Geneva	3	
Honeoye Falls-Lima Mendon		3 + 1 guest
Lakeshore Rochester		1
Newark	2	
Palmyra-Macedon		1
Penfield Perinton		1
Seneca Falls Waterloo		6
Webster		4

### **SECRETARY REPORT:**

Secretary Doreen said the minutes from the June meeting were sent out today. LGD Tom made a motion to approve the minutes and it was seconded by Angela David and accepted by the members attending.

#### TREASURER REPORT:

Treasurer Joyce reported the opening balance around \$3,000 and with payments received for tonight's dinner and expenses the closing balance will be approximately \$2,800. PLG Phil Alamond made a motion to approve which was seconded by Chris Mitchell and accepted by the membership.

# **CLUB SHARING:**

Brighton

Canandaigua The Club will participate in several Halloween events and will be

sponsoring their Spaghetti Dinner on Election Night. There is a

Testimonial Dinner scheduled on October 28<sup>th</sup> for PLG Deb Rought at

Ravenwood Golf Club.

Farmington-Victor They sorted potatoes at the Food Cupboard and they are sponsoring the

College Fair at Eastview Mall on September 20<sup>th</sup> from 6 -8pm and they

will participate in the Pumpkin Walk on October 22<sup>nd</sup>.

Geneva The club is hosting a Chicken BBQ and their first Golf Tournament. Plans

are being made for an awards ceremony in November for first

responders.

Honeoye Falls, Lima, Mendon They are holding a raffle for tickets to a Buffalo Bills game and planning

a Bowling and Brews Oktoberfest.

Lakeshore Rochester There is a new principal at one of the schools and they are hoping to

reactivate the relationship with the school to sponsor events for the children. They will have their \$2,500 Raffle this year and are planning a

chicken BBQ.

Newark They just delivered backpacks with school supplies to the schools and

will be having two chicken BBQ events.

Palmyra Macedon The Club is reorganizing and working with club builders on an analysis of

the community.

Penfield Perinton Most meetings over the summer were still via Zoom. They will be doing

an analysis with hopes to increase their membership.

Seneca Falls Waterloo The Annual Golf Ball Drop is September 24<sup>th</sup> and tickets are on sale.

They will have an Election Day Dinner and they will be hosting the Martini Meatball Dinner with Adrienne as Mrs. Martini during It's A Wonderful Life celebration. They will have a Lottery Calendar out in mid

October for sale with the start date for January 1st.

Webster The annual \$100 Dinner will be held at Ontario Golf Club on October 8<sup>th</sup>

and tickets are on sale.

LG COMMENTS: LG Deb thanked all the clubs for their support this year and commended

them for their outstanding service and projects.

### **DIVISION CHAIR REPORTS:**

Child Protection PLG John Treahy reported that all clubs participated and received the

training this year.

Conferences & Conventions LGE Chris reported the state convention in Rochester went well and was

well attended. She also praised the host committee for a job well done.

Golisano MMOD LGE Chris reported that our division did not raise as much money this

year and hopes we will do better next year. She encouraged the clubs to

engage their SLP for this event

Kamp Kiwanis LGD Tom reported that this weekend is a clean-up weekend.

Membership PLG Tris said that the numbers in the Finger Lakes Division are up but

cautions that September historically takes a hit with dropping members.

The Finger Lakes Membership team hopes to visit all clubs in the

division to assess their needs and offer their assistance.

Pediatric Lyme Disease PLG Peter Pellittieri reminded our members that Lyme Disease is

prevalent in our area. Be cautious and dress properly when outdoors and check yourself and your pets for any ticks upon your return from

outdoor activities. If you suspect a problem seek treatment

immediately. He reminded all that the funds are raised through the

purchase of a Brittany and the other fellowship awards.

Pull Tabs Deb brought tabs from Palmyra Macedon that they have collected.

SLP Programs LG Deb passed around a Thank You that was received from Key Club LG

telling us how grateful she was for the opportunity to attend the Key Club International Convention in Washington, DC through our division's

monetary gift of sponsorship.

Webmaster Marty reported that he is working with Tom

Old Business PG Bob Calabrese was recognized at the District Convention for 60 years

membership in Kiwanis. Patches were distributed to any clubs that

completed the Governor's Project in 2019-2020.

New Business LGD Tom proposed purchasing a new flag pole and Kiwanis flag with an

additional blue flag to fly at location of our division meetings and Kiwanis yard signs for no more than \$775. Chris Mitchell made a motion

which was seconded by Phil Alamond and approved by the

membership.

PASSING OF THE BANNER Representatives from the Canandaigua and Seneca Falls Waterloo clubs

joined LG Deb and LGD Tom as the banner was officially passed representing a change in leadership beginning on October 1, 2022.

NEXT MEETING Monday October 3, 2022 at Flaherty's Macedon

BENEDICTION LGE Christine gave the benediction and the meeting was adjourned at

7:25pm

Respectfully submitted,

Doreen Pellittieri, FLD Secretary